
Prayer for June 2025 
 
Dear Lord, 
June is the loveliest month, with long days and the 
beauty of summer all around us.  
Thank you that, in the church’s year this month, we 
remember one of the loveliest of your followers – 
Barnabas, known as the Son of Encouragement. 
He encouraged the believers in Antioch to remain true to 
the Lord with all their hearts. Through his ministry of 
encouragement, a great number of people were brought 
to know you. 
 
Lord, we all thrive when we are encouraged. And we, 
your people, so need to be encouraged today in this 
world which can seem so confusing and discouraging. 
So, thank you for those who have encouraged us in the 
past, and for those who encourage us now.  
 
Help us to read your living unchanging Word and to 
remain true to you with all our hearts. Help us to be a 
Barnabas to those we know who might be struggling. 
May we bear fruit in our discipleship. 
 
In Jesus’ name.  Amen. 
 
By Daphne Kitching 

 


